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ABATE of Florida, Inc ~ Estero River Chapter 

    Membership  
     Michelle Beaken  
       239-440-7258  

erjournal@embarqmail.com. 

     Legislative Rep  
Ana  Amaro 

239-878-6827 
Chacha0131@yahoo.com 

State Delegate  
Larry Peterson  

904-610-7070 
larry8251@hotmail.com 

State Delegate 
Kinsey ñNeckò Winstead  

239-349-1548 
None 

Alt State Delegate 
   Lee Fitzsimmons  

847-275-7175 
leeandkaren@comcast.net 

Products 
Lynn Dillard  
239-437-0516 

fatsturgis@embarqmail.com 

Alt State Delegate  
Ed Fowler 

239-466-7838 
None 

          Quartermaster  
John Ries 

239-267-7685 
None 

A B A T E  O F  F L O R I D A ,  I NC 2 

State Website  www.abateflorida.com 
Chapter Site www.estero.abateflorida.com 

Chapter Fax 239-948-6782 

2008  Estero River Chapter Board of Directors  2009  

This is your Board Please feel free to call any Board  Member  
with your  questions or comments 

We WANT and NEED your FEEDBACK !  

President   
Tammy ñPatchesò Brickley  
239-289-2647  
esterolegislative@yahoo.com 

Vice President  
Michael ñMoochieò Shaffer 
239-571-0308  
moochiebs@comcast.net 

Treasurer  
Sheila ñMama Bearò  
239-437-0648  
Sweatleaf1967@yahoo.com 

Secretary  
Sue Shaffer 
239-571-0308  
moochiebs@comcast.net 

Sergeant At Arms 
Kurt ñBearò 
239-437-0648  
Sweatleaf1967@yahoo.com 

Public Relations 
Open Please Step Up 
See Or Call Tammy 
239-289-2647 

Newsletter Editor 
Michelle Beaken  
239-440-7258  
erjournal@embarqmail.com 

Special Events 
Renee Kunkel 
239-433-9794 
reneegrk@aol.com 

            Safety Director 
Robin ñAlaskaò Hall 

239-340-8086 
shalara_wow@yahoo.com 

Asst Quartermaster 
Sandy Lawton 
619-402-8868 

None 

Asst Sgt @ Arms  
Ed Fowler 

239-466-7838 
None 

Asst Sgt @ Arms 
Harold Hoffman 

239-415-6496 
Thehoffmans@embarqmail.com 

Historian 
Diane Trippany 
239-267-1933 

Tripptwo@aol.com 

Advertising 
Lynn Dillard  
239-437-0516 

fatsturgis@embarqmail.com 

Sunshine Lady 
Cindy ñSunshineò Fowler 

239 466-7838 
cinrbl@comcast.net 

Webmaster 
Michael ñMoochieò Shaffer 

239-571-0308  
moochiebs@comcast.net 
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ABATE of Florida, Inc. has developed and  
copyrighted the Motorcycle Safety and  

Awareness Program (MSAP). It is a course that i s 
given to non -motorcyclists to educate them on 

how to safely share the road with  
 motorcyclists. It is taught in local schools and 
civic organizations at no charge in the hope of  

reducing motorcycle accidents through  
 education not legislation  

 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. is a statewide, non -profit 
organization of motorcycle enthusiasts from all 

walks of life. Our members ar e carpenters,  
electricians students, doctors, lawyers, auto  

mechanics, retirees, teachers and businessmen 
and women. We promot e motorcycle safety,  

training and awareness. WE ARE NOT A CLUB OR 
A GANG. We fund our work through toy and poker 

runs, fun ride s, camping and other  
motorcycle related activities. We are your 

neighbors, co -workers and friends. We work, we 
pay mortgages an d taxes and we are involved 
with our community. We serve our country and 
believe in freedom. We use all legal means to  

protect our rights, without infringing on the rights 
of others.  

 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. was the driving force  
behind the changes in Fl oridaôs helmet law.  

Florida motorcyclists can now choose whether or 
not they want to wear a helmet.  

 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. ser ves on the advisory 

board for the Motorcycle Riders Training  
Program. This is the program that oversees the 
training sites for motorcyclists. These sites are 

funded only by the motorcyclists, through  
 monies collected by the motorcycle  

endorsement on you r drivers license and the fees 
collected at the training sites. ABATE is the  

organization that got the monies returned to that 
program, when the state of Florida saw fit to use it 

for non motorcycling purposes. Also put in  
legislation that effectively k eeps the state from 
seizing the funds in the future. ABATE acts as 

your watchdog by monitoring how that money is 
spent and makes  suggestions that can improve 

the Motorcycle Riders Training  
Program for all motorcyclists.  

* To publish a newsletter to keep members 

of ABATE of Florida informed in regards 
to events concerning motorcycle safety, 
legislation affecting motorcyclists as well 
as any other motorcycle news around our 
state and throughout our country  

 

* To become a powerful & viable political 

force in legislative matters concerning 
motorcycles, motorcycle safety and all 
motorcyclistsô rights 

 

* To promote voter registration, to educate 

and motivate members to become active 
in the legislative process  

 

* To promote safe motorcycle habits  

       without  infringing on the rights of  
       other Individuals  
 

* To educate the public  about motorcycle  

      awareness and promote safe driving  
      habits while sharing the road with  
      motorcyclists  
 

* To provide a lobbyist to represent ABATE 

of Florida, Inc. on the state and national 
levels  

Any individual 18 or older interested in motorcycle rights, safety or education, regardless of race, sex or club 

 affiliation. It doesnôt matter what or even if you ride, joining ABATE ensures your opinion on motorcycle  

laws are being heard 

Working to keep you riding safe and free  

What  
WE do  

Who  
WE are  



ABATE of Florida, Inc ~ Estero River Chapter 

Newsletter 

G  R  U  M  P Y 

The official Newsletter picker upper of  

NASCAR      Estero River 

Gold  

Ask how you can reach this level! 
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ABATE of Florida, Inc ~ Estero River Chapter 

IDENTIFICATION STATEMENT  

 
PUBLICATION TITLE  

ESTERO RIVER JOURNAL 
 

ISSUE DATE 

April 2009  
 

STATEMENT OF FREQUENCY 

PUBLISHED MONTHLY  
 

NAME & ADDRESS  

ABATE of  Florida, Inc.  
Estero River Chapter  

PO Box 366760  
Bonita Springs FL, 34136 -6760  

 

The views and opinions expressed in this  
newsletter are not necessarily that of  

ABATE of Florida, Inc or the Estero River  
Chapter. This Publication encourages the 
views and or opinions of itõs members and 

sponsors. ABATE of Florida, Inc. and Estero 
River Chapter accepts no responsibility  for 

opinions, views and /or comments in this  
publication. The Editor reserves the right to 
edit for length, misspellings, formatting and 

inappropriate language.  
 

ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. AND THE ESTERO RIVER 
CHAPTER DO NOT CONDONE DRINKING  

AND RIDING/DRIVING.  
Donations to ABATE of Florida, Inc. are NOT Tax  

Deductible for federal Income Tax Purposes  
 

DISCLAIMERSDISCLAIMERS 

EMERGENCY TEAM 

Thanks to these individuals who have stepped up to volunteer to become part of the chapterôs 
emergency team. These members and friends will come to you and assist you in  transporting 
your motorcycle, if it breaks down in the area. They have trailers to accommodate you in an 
emergency situation. If you are interested in volunteering please call the Michelle (239 -440-7258) 
or email erjournal@embarqmail.com, so we can add you to the list. Thank you for your support.  

Tom Provenzano    Open trailer   Ft Myers area   239-267-8641 
Brian Hughes        Enclosed trailer  Lehigh (50 mi radius)  239-344-6616 
Hugh Galyon    Open trailer   Ft Myers/Naples   239-253-2447 
Ed Davidson    Enclosed trailer     (100 mi radius)   239-287-5657 
Bryce Ronk     Open trailer             Bonita Springs   239-287-9454 
Kirk Richards    Open (holds 3)        Bonita & San Carlos  239-495-3317 
David Banks    Open trailer    Ft Myers area   239-200-3771 

BLACK CREEK CHAPTER (Middleburg Area)  
Roy Palmer     Open Trailer   H-904-282-7611         C-904-612-7715 
Herb Hiderbrand    Open Trailer   H-904-282-3686         C-904-237-2937 

BIG BEND CHAPTER (Crawfordville Area)  
Charlie Friz     Open Trailer   H-850-926-5122         C-850-933-3828 

***DEADLINES***  
 Advertising - 15th of each month 

Officer Reports - Monday following Chapter meetings.  

All other Submissions 20th of each month 
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Greetings Brothers and Sisters, 
 
  As I am writing this we are coming down to the last hours before Legendary Party so you 
will be reading this after all the fun has been had.  I hope that I got to see you all out there 
supporting this chapter and having a blast.  I want to thank everyone for all your hard work 
to make this event a success.  Its not easy throwing an event this big and it takes alot of 
hard work and hours of preparation but the end result is so worth it. 
 
  I know that everyone is struggling with the economy right now but if you could please find 
the time to come to Tallahassee April 10-13th for the Freedom Rights Rally it would be 
great.  This is what its about folks.  We are freedom fighters and this is our chance to  
Greetings Brothers and Sisters, 
 
  As I am writing this we are coming down to the last hours before Legendary Party so you 
will be reading this after all the fun has been had.  I hope that I got to see you all out there 
supporting this chapter and having a blast.  I want to thank everyone for all your hard work 
to make this event a success.  Its not easy throwing an event this big and it takes a lot of 
hard work and hours of preparation but the end result is so worth it. 
 
  I know that everyone is struggling with the economy right now but if you could please find 
the time to come to Tallahassee April 10-13th for the Freedom Rights Rally it would be 
great.  This is what its about folks.  We are freedom fighters and this is our chance to  
 
RIDE SAFE 
RIDE FREE 
RIDE HAPPY 
  

Tammy Brickley 
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April is here spring is upon us of Corse the weather is going to get hot what a 
nice winter we had. The legendary party was a success what a turn out id 
like to thank everybody for their support. Id like to thank the board for all 
their hard work. The 5 star event is coming up looking forward to that all 
the chapters in southwest Florida get together and put on this event. If you 

get a chance, go on the web sight and check the other chapters in our area they 

have many events coming up if you are looking for something to do. Just go to 

Abate of Florida and the click on chapters and all are listed. In addition, our 

newsletter has all the events and things coming up. Do not forget Motorcycle 

safety is our main goal and motorcycle awareness. The state is working hard 

for us keeping an eye on our legislatorsô. Our membership is 342 and count-

ing.        

 

SO KEEP YOUR HAIR IN THE AIR 
 

 ñMOOCHò 



CHAPTER MINUTES 

ABATE of Florida, Inc ~ Estero River Chapter 

8 

ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. ESTERO RIVER CHAPTER  
CHAPTER MEETING  

Date: March 22, 2009  Called to Order @ 10:12 a.m. Location: S.C.C.C.  

 

President: Tammy Brickley  
1.  Would like to thank the people who worked at Bike Week, Granny Lee, Danny, Renee, 

Danny, Estero River should have about 60 hours.  

2. The last couple of weeks we lost past members, John cook who cooked the BBQôs at 

San Carlos County Club, and Joe Lasara also know as (one -eyed Joe).  

3. As of April 15
th

 I will be stepping down as Regional Safety Director, I have too many obli-

gations.  

 

Vice President: Robert Shaffer ñMoochieò 

1. Would like to welcome any new members or guests.  

 

Secretary: Sue Shaffer  

1.  Motion to except the minutes as printed in newsletter.  1
st

 Lee 2
nd

 Neck  

 

Treasurer: Sheila Bear  

1. Motion to except Treasures report. 1
st

 Granny Lee 2
nd

 Neck  

 

Sgt. @ Arms: Kurt Bear  

1.  We lost the Security sign up sheet that was at the Country Club, would everyone after 

the meeting come and resign up for the hours they had.  

 

Quartermaster: John Reis  

1. Will be out at Country Store Thursday night starting to set up for Legendary.  

 

State Delegates: Larry Peterson ñredneckò & Kinsey Winstead ñneckò 

1. State meeting in Tallahassee April 12
th

 and the ride to the Capitol April 13
th

. 

2. Neck will be excuse for the State meeting and Tammy will take his place.  

 

 

Alternate State Delegates: Ed Fowler & Lee Fitzsimmons  

1. Nothing  
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PR Communications: Open  

1. Put an ad to run Wednesday March 25
th

 in the Bonita Banner for the Legendary Party.  

This free paper goes out to San Carlos, Bonita, North Naples.  

 

Legislative Representative: Ana Amaro ñCha Chaò 

1. Senators and Legislative are trying to pass HB1121 to divert all County Clerk Offices to 

the State.  Please write letters to try to stop this action.  

 

Safety Director: Robyn Hall ñAlaskaò- excused  

1.  We are still trying to get the Proclamation signed by the City of Bonita Springs.  They 

said it would happen but do not know is it will be done by Tallahassee.  

 

Advertising: Lynn Dillard  

1. Have not been getting out, please take your newsletter with you and if you stop some-
where on page 24 there is and advertiser application.  Have them fill it out and bring to 

meeting along with the money.  

 

Products: Lynn Dillard  

1. We have a lot of products along with Chapter and State patches.  

2. The Legendary shirts will be sold for $10.00 and 2x 3 xs will be $12.00  

 

Newsletter Editor: Michelle Beacken  

1.  The newsletter should be back on schedule since I have a new computer now.  

2. Reports need to be turned in by Wednesday March 25
th

. 

 

Membership: Michelle Beaken  

1. Handed out new member packets and pins.  

 

Webmaster: Robert Shaffer ñMoochieò 

1. Web was down a couple of weeks and we now have a new server.  You also can go di-

rectly to our site esteroriver.abateflorida.com.  
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Special Events: Renee Kunkel ï excused  

1. Legendary Party this weekend gates open Friday at 6 and ends Sunday at noon.  

2. There will be no coolers allowed in party area, only at campsites.  

3. By request of Deb and Charlie of the Country Store there will be no ATVôs, dirt bikes, any 

personal toy vehicles allowed.  

 

Chapter Historian: Diane Trippany  

1. Will have the memorial tent set up at the Legendary and will be out taking pictures.  

 

Sunshine Lady: Cindy Fowler - excused  

1. Sent a sympathy card to John and Joes families, also a card to Marlene Hastings for the 

arrival of her new grandchild.  

 

Old Business:  

1. Only a few people are going to Tallahassee, if anyone is interested but may need help go-

ing contact the board.  

2. 3
rd

 Place Bike Ticket at Bike Week was sold by Estero Rive.  

3. By Law Changes need to be voted on today.  

   Raise Life Membership ï Vote NO                 Corporate Memberships ï Vote NO 

 

New Business:  

1. 5 Star will be July 25
th

 at the Shell Factory and a one day event , Bikers, Blues & BBQ.   

2. Yard Sale will be May 8, 9
th

 , 10
th

 at John and Shellyôs. 

3. Elections will start at the April Chapter meeting, and Kevin Brickley will be our Election 

Supervisor.  

4. Bonita Springs Relay for Life is May 1
st

 and 2
nd

.  Anyone that would like to ride the start-

ing at 7:00 p.m. Friday needs to register at Riverside Park starting at 5:30 May 1
st

. 

 

Good of The Order:  

1. April 4
th

 will be another race day to go and watch Kevin.  He will be getting more half -

price wristbands if anyone is interested.  

2. There will be a group ride May 2
nd

 to Gator Alleyôs Mash Bash. 

3. April 19
th

 is Gator Alleyôs Casino run. 
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Next Board Meeting :  April 17
th   

 7:00 p.m. @ Lynn Dillards  

Next Chapter Meeting: April 26
th

 10:00a.m. @ San Carlos Country Club  

Motion to Adjourn: 11:15 a.m.  

 

50/50  Karen Martin           T -Shirt  Mike Shaffer  

 

Submitted by:  

Sue Shaffer - Secretary  
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MRF E-MAIL NEWS Motorcycle Riders Foundation  
236 Massachusetts Ave. NE Suite 510  

Washington, DC 20002 -4980  

202 -546 -0983 (voice) 202 -546 -0986 (fax) http://www.mrf.org  (website)  
 

 

For Immediate Release  

 

02 April 2009  

 
Contact: Jeff Hennie, Vice President of Government Affairs, MRF  

Email: jeff@mrf.org  

 
HR 1253 Passes United States House of Representatives  

 

The Motorcycle Riders Foundation reports that the US House passed HR 1253,  
sponsored by Michael C. Burgess (R -TX) and cosponsored by Bart Stupak  

(D -MI), which would require that people signing up for a health plan  

receive in writing an explanation of treatment limits or non -covered  
conditions, along with other plan restrictions, "in a form that is easily  

understandable."   The bill passed with overwhelming support with the  

final vote coming in at 422 -3.  
 

All group health plans would be covered by the bill, and health plans  

would be required to provide the information before customers sign up.  
 

"We are going to stand up and shine a light on these exclusions so  

Americans will not be caught off -guard by exclusions buried deep within an  
insurance plan," said Burgess, a physician.  

 
HR 1253 at this point does not have a Senate companion bill which is the  

next step before this legislation is signed into law.  

 
"This legislative action keeps Congress on record that this issue needs  

their attention," said Jeff Hennie, MRF Vice President of Government  

Relations. "While this bill is a step in the right direction, the MRF  
remains committed to securing coverage of any injury that comes from legal  

use of an on - road motorcycle."  

 

 
 

 
 

http://www.mrf.org
mailto:jeff@mrf.org
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13 MRF E-MAIL NEWS Motorcycle Riders Foundation  
236 Massachusetts Ave. NE  

Suite 510  

Washington, DC 20002 -4980  
202 -546 -0983 (voice)  

202 -546 -0986 (fax)  

http://www.mrf.org  (website)  
 

 

For Immediate Release  
 

30 March 2009  

 
Contact: Jeff Hennie, Vice President of Government Affairs, MRF  

Email: jeff@mrf.org  

 
HR 1253 Likely To Be Voted On, March 30, 2009  

 

It has come to the attention of the Motorcycle Riders Foundation that HR  
1253 has been put on the floor schedule of the US House of Representatives  

for Monday March 30, 2009. The bill, sponsored by Congressman Michael  

Burgess, will likely be voted on in the early evening. Both MRF Vice  

President of Government Relations, Jeff Hennie, and MRF Vice President,  

Michael "Boz" Kerr, will be on Capitol Hill Monday, March 30th monitoring  

the situation.  
 

In a release of March 17th the MRF had this to say about the bill:  

 
"According to HR 1253, known as the Health Insurance Source of Injury  

Clarification Act, if an insurance provider wants to be able to put  
limitations on payment for an injury from a specific source they must meet  

the following requirements.  

 
* "Make such limitations and restrictions explicit and clear;"  

* "If part of a group plan, must be disclosed to plan sponsor in advance  

of the point of sale of plan;"  
* "The plan sponsor and issuer of health insurance coverage provide a  

description that is easily understandable to the participant prior to  

enrollment."  
 

To summarize the legalese, your health insurance provider can limit  

payment for an injury sustained on a motorcycle so long as it is spelled  
out to you in simple terms well in advance of you joining the plan."  

http://www.mrf.org
mailto:jeff@mrf.org
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MRF E-MAIL NEWS Motorcycle Riders Foundation  

236 Massachusetts Ave. NE  
Suite 510  

Washington, DC 20002 -4980  
202 -546 -0983 (voice)  

202 -546 -0986 (fax)  
http://www.mrf.org  (website)  

 
 

For Immediate Release  
 

26 March 2009  
 

Contact: Jeff Hennie, Vice President of Government Affairs, MRF  
Email: jeff@mrf.org  

 

Bikers Inside the Beltway Date Confirmed  
 

The Motorcycle Riders Foundation is pleased to announce that the  
Sergeant -at -Arms of the United States House of Representatives has  

approved our request to hold an event inside the Capitol complex. The  
event is planned for the morning and early afternoon of Thursday, May  

14th, 2009. By all means, save that date on your calendars and plan to be  
in Washington, DC.  

 
Bikers Inside the Beltway will take place to educate members of Congress  

on the importance of motorcycle safety and awareness programs. The MRF  
will also take the opportunity to reaffirm its position that "2010 funds"  

(funds appropriated by Congress to support motorcycle rider education and  
awareness) have had a positive impact and should be preserved.  

 

The MRF has secured limited parking space on the grounds of the U.S.  
Capitol.   If you are sincerely interested in riding your motorcycle into  

the grounds please email Jeff@mrf.org  or call 202 -546 -0983 to join the  
list for admittance. Due to space and security concerns by the  

administration of the House of Representatives, we may be forced to limit  
the number of motorcycles that we can bring onto the grounds. So please  

let us know as soon as possible.  
 

Of course, there is no limit on the number of people who can attend. The  
MRF is still working with House officials and will present more details  

shortly.  

http://www.mrf.org
mailto:jeff@mrf.org
mailto:Jeff@mrf.org
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THE GOVERNERôS OFFICE  

Lt. Governor Jeff Kottkamp  
jeffkottkamp@myflorida.com 

Phone:850- 488-7146  

Fax: 850- 487-0801 

 

Mailing Address  
Office of Governor  

The Capitol 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-0001 

Governor Charlie Crist  
charliecrist@myflorida.com 

Phone: 850-488-7146 

Fax: 850-487-0801 

Mailing Address: 

Office of the Governor 

The Capitol 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-0001 

THE SENATE 

Senator Bill Nelson 

Democrat 

District Office  
Justice Center Annex Building 

2000 Main Street, Suite 801 

Fort Myers, FL 33901 

Phone: 239-334-7760 

Fax: 239-334-7710 

Capitol Office 

United States Senate 

716 Senate Hart Office Building 

Washington, DC 20510 

Phone: 202-224-5274 

Fax: 202-228-2183 

http:billnelson.senate.gov 

Senator Mel Martnez 

Republican 

District Office  

2120 Main StreetSuite 200 

Fort Myers, FL 33901 

Main: (239) 332-3898 

Fax: (239) 332-3447 

 

Capitol Office 

United States Senate,  

356 Russell Senate Office 

Building 

Washington, DC 20510 

 

http:martinez.senate.gov 

Senator Mike Bennett 

R-District 21 
District Office:  

Wildwood  Professional Park, Suite 90 

3653 Cortez Road West 

Bradenton, FL 34210 

Phone: 941-727-6349 

Fax: 941-727-6352 

Tallahassee Office: 
306 Senate Office Building 

404 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1100 

850- 487-5078 

bennett.mike.web@flsenate.gov  

Senator Dave Aaronberg 

D-District 27 
District Offices: 

6415 Lake Worth Road, Suite 210 

Greenacres, FL 33463 

Phone:561- 433-2627 

Fax: 561-434-3995 

2120 Main Street Suite 206 

Fort Myers, FL 33901 

Phone:239-338-2646 

Fax:239-338-2648 

Tallahassee Office: 
405 Senate Office Building 

404 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1100 

Phone:850-487-5356 

aronberg.dave.web@flsenate.gov 

Senator Garett Richter 

R-District 37 
District Offices: 

Building F, Suite 203 

3301 E. Tamiami Trail 

Naples, FL 34112-4961 

Phone: 239-417-6205 

1039 S.E. 9th Place 

Room 310 

Cape Coral, FL 33990 

Phone:239-338-2777 

Fax:239-338-2779 

Tallahassee Office: 
310 Senate Office Building 

404 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1100 

Phone:850-487-5124 

richter.garrett.web@flsenate.gov 

Senator Lucernia J Bullard 

D-District 39 
District Office:  

8603 S. Dixie Highway, Suite 304 

Miami, FL 33143 

Phone:305-668-7344 

Fax:305-668-7346 

Tallahassee Office: 
218 Senate Office Building 

404 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1100 

Phone:850-487-5127 

bullard.larcenia.web@flsenate.gov  
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THE HOUSE 

Congressman Connie  Mack 

R-District 14 
Cape Coral Office: 

804 Nicholas Parkway East Suite 1 

Cape Coral, FL 33990 

Phone: 239-573-5837 

Fax: 239-573-9125 

Naples Office: 

3301 East Tamiami Trail 

Administration Building Suite 105 

Naples, FL 34112 

Phone: 239-252-MACK 

Fax: 239-252-8065 

Washington Office: 

115 Cannon House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

Phone: 202-225-2536 

Fax: 202-226-0439 

http://mack.house.gov 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congressman Mario Diaz-Balart  

R-District 25 
Collier County Office 

4715 Golden Gate Parkway Suite 1 

Naples, FL 34116 

Telephone: (239) 348-1620 

Fax: (239) 348-3569 

Miami District Office  
12851 SW 42nd Street Suite 131 

Miami, FL 33175 

Telephone: (305) 225-6866 

Fax: (305) 225-7432 

Washington, D.C. Office 
328 Cannon House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

Telephone: (202) 225-2778 

Fax: (202) 226-0346 

http://mariodiazbalart.house.gov/ 

Rep. Nicholas R. "Nick" Thompson 

 District 73 
District Office:  

2120 Main Street Suite 208 

Fort Myers, FL 33901-3010 

Phone: (239) 533-2411 
Capitol Office: 

417 House Office Building 

402 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300 

Phone: (850) 488-1541 

 

Rep. Gary Aubuchon 

District 74 
District Office:  

3501 Del Prado Boulevard Suite 305 

Cape Coral, FL 33904-7223 

Phone: (239) 344-4900 
Capitol Office: 

1301 The Capitol 

402 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300 

Phone: (850) 488-7433 

 

Rep. Trudi K. Williams 

District 75 
District Office:  

12811 Kenwood Lane Suite 212 

Fort Myers, FL 33907-5648 

Phone: (239) 433-6775 
Capitol Office: 

303 House Office Building 

402 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300 

Phone: (850) 488-2047 

 

Rep. Tom Grady 

District 76 
District Office:  

Suite 304, Administration 

Building 

3301 E. Tamiami Trail 

Naples, FL 34112-4902 

Phone: (239) 417-6200 
Capitol Office: 

412 House Office Building 

402 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300 

Phone: (850) 488-4487 

Rep. Denise Grimsley 

District 77 
District Office:  

205 S. Commerce Ave Ste B 

Sebring, FL 33870-3604 

Phone: (863) 385-5251 or 

Hendry County Courthouse 

25 E Hickpoochee Avenue 

LaBelle, FL 33935-5015 

Phone: (863) 675-5267 
Capitol Office: 

400 House Office Building 

402 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300 

Phone: (850) 488-3457 

 

Rep. David Rivera 

District 112 
District Office:  

2450 SW 137th Avenue Suite 205 

Miami, FL 33175-6312 

Phone: (305) 227-7630 or 

Collier Cnty Admin Bldg. Ste 305 

3301 East Tamiami Trail 

Naples, FL 34112-3972 

Phone: (239) 434-5094 
Capitol Office: 

223 The Capitol 

402 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300 

Phone: (850) 488-7897 

 

Rep. Matt Hudson 

District 101 
District Office:  

Admin Bldg, Suite 212 

3301 East Tamiami Trail 

Naples, FL 34112-3972 

Phone: (239) 417-6270 or 

10100 Pines Blvd. Bldg B, 3rd Fl 

Pembroke Pines, FL 33026-6037 

Phone: (954) 704-2990 
Capitol Office: 

303 House Office Building 

402 South Monroe Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300 

Phone: (850) 488-1028 
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Do you like deciding for yourself whether 

to wear a lid or not?  

Do You want to see ΓHit a Biker ~ Go to 

JailΔ? 

Would you like to see our roads safer?  

Would you like to help Git er done?  

If you answered yes to any of these questions  

WE NEED YOU!  YOU NEED US! 
 

ABATE of Florida, Inc is a non profit organization promoting motorcy-
cle safety and Awareness and fighting for the rights of motorcyclists. 
We would like you to join the 7000 plus members statewide, fighting 
for the cause. We come from all walks of lives and join together for 

you. You donôt need to own a bike or even ride to join. 
 For more information contact one of the chapters below: 

 
Ft Myers-Estero-Bonita Area   
ESTERO RIVER CHAPTER 

President: Tammy Brickley 239 -289-2647 
Naples Area   

GATOR ALLEY CHAPTER 
President: Russ Ueeck 239 -353-4308 

North Ft Myers Area   
SOUTHWEST CHAPTER 

President: Frankie Kennedy 239 -849-9065 
Cape Coral Area   

CALOOSAHATCHEE CHAPTER 
President: Chuck Long 239 -994-2186 

Port Charlotte Area  
PEACE RIVER CHAPTER 

 President: Larry Smith  941 -497-1630 

ABATE of Florida, Inc ~ Estero River Chapter 
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Estero River and The American Cancer  
Society Join together in Relay for life to present  

Come help us CELEBRATE the Survivors. REMEMBER those 
we lost. FIGHT BACK to beat this disease  

Event Starts Friday May 1st and ends Saturday May 2nd at 12 noon. 
 Registration for bikes will start at 6 PM Friday at Riverside Park.  

Kickstands up @ 6:30. Registration Fee is any donation. All money goes to The 
American Cancer Society for Relay for life. 

Donõt Ride? Thatõs fine. You can walk for an hour around the track. Find someone 
to sponsor you, just for the walk, not the number of laps you do. 

There will be a Luminary Ceremony. Buy a Luminary Bag to Honor or  
remember your loved ones. Suggested donation $5.  Contact me for a form or go 
online to our site and do it electronically. If you canõt make it and just want to  

donate, you can do it at the website below.  If you are interested in being a team 
member or if you have any questions contact me at the information below.  

 

PLEASE HELP HOW YOU CAN 
Contact Information  

Michelle Beaken Team Captain 
239-440-7258 

erjournal@embarqmail.com 
 

Website 
http://main.acsevents.org/site/TR?pg=entry&fr_id=13303 
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Messiahôs Messengers 20 

Dear Fellow ABATE Members, 

Are You Riding Alone? 

Itós one thing to read about motorcycling and ride all by yourself on some stretch of 

road.  But, most of us will agree it is another and more fulfilling experience to assem-

ble and ride with friends. Then, you can share the joy with others about the journey you 

took together. You can also learn from the lessons imparted. 

Itôs one thing to read the word of God in your Bible, read messages through these open 

letters, and ñdo your own thingò when it comes to God. However, it is another and 

more fulfilling experience to assemble and communicate the good, bad, and ugly ex-

periences youôve been facing with life in the company of others who care. 

The scriptures tell us in Hebrews 10:24-26: 24And let us consider and give attentive, 

continuous care to watching over one another, studying how we may stir up 

(stimulate and incite) to love and helpful deeds and noble activities, 25Not forsaking 

or neglecting to assemble together [as believers], as is the habit of some people, but 

admonishing (warning, urging, and encouraging) one another, and all the more 

faithfully as you see the day approaching. 

Give it a try!  Come to our home on April 3rd and help us to celebrate the 2nd Anniver-

sary of the Biker Bible Café.  Be with other bikers (Please see the flyer in this newslet-

ter for details). 

If you need to talk with us, at any time before that, please give us a call. 

We need to be ready for the return of the Lord.  It could happen at any time.  Jesus said, 

ñI am the way, the truth, and the life.ò  If you desire to ask Jesus into your life, for the 

first time, and really mean it within your heart, we ask that you pray a simple prayer. 

"Dear God, the God of Abraham, Isaac, and Jacob, my heavenly Father, I confess 

that I am a sinner and have been separated from You.  I ask forgiveness of my sins. I 

repent and accept this gift of repentance and I wish to be free in you. I confess with 

my mouth that your son Jesus is my savior and died for me.  I believe in my heart 

that You raised Him from the dead. I receive Jesus into my heart and ask Him to be-

come the center of my life. I ask, in the Name of Jesus.  Amen." 

2 Corinthians 5:17 says, "Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, he is a new creation; the 

old has gone, the new has come!" 

Blessings, 

Tom (Estero River and Southwest ABATE Life Member and SW Chapter Chaplain) 

and Kathy (SW ABATE Life Member) - www.messiahsmessengers.org ï 

tprovenz@comcast.net - 239-267-8641 

PS.  Again, the next Biker Bible Café is set for April 3rd, 7:45 PM in our home.  Be 

there! 
 

http://www.messiahsmessengers.org/
mailto:tprovenz@comcast.net
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ADVERTISING APPLICATION AND RATES 

Rates  

include 

Sales Tax  

One 

month  

Three  

months  

Six  

months  

One  

year  

Full 

page 

$ 35  $ 65  $ 85  $ 165  

Half  

page 

$ 25  $ 45  $ 65  $ 125  

Business Card  

1/4 Page  

$ 15  $ 25  $ 45  $ 85  

Mail to: ABATE of FL, Inc.  

              Estero River Chapter 

               Attn: Newsletter 

               PO Box 366760 

              Bonita Springs FL 34136-6760 

      Deadline for next months newsletter 

20th of each month 

 

Michelle 

Phone: 239-440ï7258  

Email to: esterojournal@yahoo.com 

Fax to: 239-948-6782 

Please   Mail       Fax      Email        Future invoices 

If you would like to advertise with us, please fill out form  
and return with your advertisement  

Address 

Phone Fax Email  

Company Name  Contact  

Amount enclosed  Date to start Ad  

Signature  

Full Page 1/2 Page  Bus. Card 

1 Year 6 Months  3 Months  1 Month  How Long? 

Ad Size 

Please Submit Ads in black & White whenever Possible  

TODAY½S DATE AMOUNT CHECK # 

22 

AD SIZE AD LENGTH START DATE 

FOR YOUR RECORDS 

Thank You for Your Support  

ABATE Members get $5 Off 



Your birthday or Anniversary  

could be here  

just call or email Michelle 

ABATE of Florida, Inc ~ Estero River Chapter 

JUST A NOTE FROM  THE  "SUNSHINE LADY"  23 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY  TO OUR APRIL BABIES  

6 ~ TAMARA  OLGOLVIE 

11 ~ CISSY TAYLOR 

14 ~  BRUCE EDSON 

16~ VON JEFFERS 

20 ~ BRIAN ñBJò HUGHES 

20 ~ WILLIAM  DILG 

 

20 ~ CARL ñMICKEYò KOMAR 

21 ~  BARB POISSON 

22 ~ JMAIE  ñLALAò WILLS 

23 ~ HEATHER ñFIVEò TWILLEY  

24 ~  DAVE ñPOOLUCKò PRUSACK 

26 ~ MARY GROSSER 

28 ~ PATTI  CUMMINS 

A card was sent to Bobby Jackson, his brother  
passed away...We love you Bobby. 
A card was sent to Brad Cook, his father, John, a  
past member, was in a car accident and passed away. 
 Our prayers are with you. 
A card was sent to Barbara Lassard, her husband  
Joe past away, our prayers are with you. 
  
A card was made for Michelle, Hugh, and Danielle for the loss of their 
Litttle "Shithead". Those of you who knew them know that they loved 
that dog.! 
A  card was sent to Marlene Hastings for the birth of her new grand-
baby!!! 
  
Everybody have a nice day and keep smiling, it'll make you feel 
good...Cindy Fowler 



ABATE of Florida, Inc ~ Estero River Chapter 

24  

THE AIM/NCOM MOTORCYCLE E -NEWS SERVICE is brought to you by Aid to Injured  

Motorcyclists (A.I.M.) and the National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM),  
and is sponsored by the Law Offices of Richard M. Lester. For more  

information, call us at 1 - (800) ON -A-BIKE or visit us on our website at  
www.ON -A-BIKE.com . 

 
NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES  

Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,  
National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM)  

 
CONGRESSIONAL COMMITTEE APPROVES BILL TO PROTECT HEALTH INSURANCE FOR 

RIDERS 
On March 4, by voice vote, the House Energy and Commerce Committee passed  

bipartisan legislation to strengthen health insurance coverage for injuries  
incurred while participating in legal recreational and transportation  

activities, such as motorcycling, riding ATVs, snowmobiling and horseback  

riding.  
 

"This bill requires health insurance companies to be up front and honest  
with their policy holders when limitations or restrictions are placed on  

benefits," said Rep. Bart Stupak (D -MI) who introduced the measure with Rep.  
Michael Burgess (R -TX).. "Many Americans are unaware that their health  

insurance may not cover injuries resulting from certain recreational  
activities because their policy is unclear or overly broad."  

 
H.R. 1253, the "Health Insurance Restrictions and Limitations Clarification  

Act of 2009", would establish new disclosure rules requiring health  
insurance plans to provide a description of limitations and exclusions in  

their policies.   Specifically, the bill requires that coverage exclusions  
must be "explicit and clear" and that they must be disclosed to plan  

sponsors in advance of the point of sale.   The bill further requires that  

plan sponsors and insurers must disclose such coverage exclusions to  
enrollees "in a form that is easily understandable" both before enrollment  

and upon their enrollment at the earliest opportunity that other materials  
are provided.  

 
In January 2001, a rule was issued that created an inadvertent loophole in  

the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA). Because of  
the way the rule was written, it has allowed insurers to deny health  

benefits for a covered injury resulting from participation in recreational  
activities such as skiing, horseback riding, ATV riding, snowmobiling and  

motorcycling.  
 

In many situations the exclusions are unclear or overly broad, creating  
confusion for individuals who may ride motorcycles, horses, snowmobiles,  

ATVs or participate in other legal activities that could result in an  

injury.  

http://www.ON-A-BIKE.com
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"Passing this straight forward legislation would protect those across the  

country who ride motorcycles, horses, snowmobiles, ATVs or participate in  
other recreational activities from being caught by surprise," Stupak said.  

 
Stupak is a senior member of the House Energy and Commerce Committee, which  

has jurisdiction over health policy. H.R. 1253 awaits consideration by the  
full House of Representatives, which previously approved the legislation in  

September 2008, but the bill was not considered by the Senate in the 110th  
Congress.  

 
KIDDIE BIKE BAN COULD COST BILLIONS  

The new lead -content rules that have banned the sales of many youth  
motorcycles and all - terrain vehicles could cost the industry over $1 billion  

in lost economic value this year, predicts the Motorcycle Industry Council.  
Last year, more than 100,000 of the youth -oriented vehicles were sold.  

Today, more than 13,000 dealers nationwide are stuck holding onto millions  

of dollars in inventory as the off - road industry now finds itself crippled  
and rather confused in the destructive wake of the CPSIA in an already harsh  

economy.  
 

Motorcycle dealers across the country are fuming, saying the ban couldn't  
have come at a worse time, making sluggish sales in a tough economy even  

tougher.   Powersports manufacturers are advising their dealers to pull the  
banned models off the sales floor or risk heavy fines under the Consumer  

Product Safety Improvement Act of 2008, which went into force February 10th.  
 

Intentionally or otherwise, the CPSIA has effectively banned the production,  
importing and sale of kids' motorcycles and ATVs because certain parts of  

the vehicles unavoidably contain more lead than is deemed allowable on  
children's products -  for instance, on the battery terminals, brake  

components and valve stems -  and the CPSC has interpreted this to mean that  

OHVs (off -highway vehicles) present a lead -poisoning threat to children 12  
and under. Not only can they not sell the new vehicles, but they're not even  

allowed to sell parts for them!  
 

Dealers from every corner of the country and other concerned individuals  
have flooded the CPSC and Congress with calls, e -mails and more than 100,000  

letters complaining about the new law and urging support for exclusions from  
the act for powersports vehicles, parts and accessories.  

 
They claim in part that the lead present in their products pose no health  

risk to children because the only interaction would be by hand, not mouth,  
and that a toxicologist study reveals that exposure is substantially less  

than the intake of lead from food and water.  
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UTAH MAY REWARD HELMET WEARERS  

In a unique and interesting twist to mandatory helmet laws, the state of  
Utah is considering a bill that would reward riders who break the law while  

wearing a helmet.  
 

The House Transportation Committee unanimously approved a proposal from Rep.  
Ronda Rudd Menlove (R -Garland) that would knock $10 off of the fine for  

motorcyclists cited for traffic violations if they are wearing a helmet at  
the time.  

 
"Instead of just punishment, why not give an incentive for people to use a  

helmet?," Menlove told the Standard -Examiner newspaper.  
 

The committee also unanimously tabled a bill that would mandate helmet use  
for all riders in Utah's largest cities.&nb sp; Additionally, the measure  

would have increased the age limit at which motorcycle riders in Utah are  

required to wear helmets from 18 to 21; require anyone riding with a  
passenger under 21 to wear a helmet; and require riders of any age operating  

on a learning permit to wear a helmet.  
 

A contingent of bikers came to the committee meeting to voice their  
opposition to the bill. Eric Stine, education coordinator for ABATE Utah,  

said the focus of motorcycle safety should be on educating the public about  
watching for motorcyclists while driving. "We believe in accident  

prevention, not safer crashes. Many sports and activities are more dangerous  
than motorcycle riding. We will never be able to legislate the risk out of  

living."  
 

SHOW-ME FREEDOM 
Missouri is the latest state looking to give adult motorcycle riders the  

choice of wearing a helmet while riding. The Missouri Senate has endorsed  

legislation that, if signed into law, would repeal their decades -old helmet  
law and allow motorcyclists 21 and older the option to ride without a  

helmet.  
 

Many feel the bill stands a good chance of passing because Senators this  
year tacked the helmet provisions onto a larger bill regarding motorcycle  

insurance. The bill, sponsored by State Senator Luann Ridgeway of District  
17, was approved with little debate and is expected to pass easily in the  

House, whic h generally has been more receptive to efforts to repeal helmet  
requirements for adults. According to Freedom of Road Riders (FORR -MO), a  

non -profit motorcyclists' advocacy group, the change in legislation would be  
a welcome one.  

 
In the meantime, several other states are reviewing motorcycle helmet laws,  

including Arkansas where a proposal to require motorcyclists to wear a  

helmet or carry thousands of dollars in health insurance failed to make it  
out of committee.  
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Senate Bill 29 by Sen. Kim Hendren (R -Gravette) would have compelled  

motorcyclists to provide proof of at least $10,000 in health insu rance  
coverage if they opted to not wear a helmet, but the proposal failed to get  

a motion recommending its passage and died in the Senate Transportation,  
Technology and Legislative Affairs Committee.   Legislators were overwhelmed  

by calls to committee members from motorcycle enthusiasts, lead by ABATE of  
Arkansas, who argued that the measure would unfairly target them, negatively  

impact tourism, and would drive business away from the state's motorcycle  
dealers.  

 
In Nevada, Assemblyman Don Gustavson (R -Sparks) has introduced AB300 to  

repeal state law which has mandated helmet usage since 1971. In seeking to  
modify current law to allow choice for motorcyclists 21 years or older with  

at least one year experience, Gustavson is citing studies which prove that  
mandated helmet laws injure the economy while doing little to increase  

safety. Using California as an example, Gustavson said the death rate was 2%  

higher after passage of mandated helmet usage, while revenues continually  
declined due to loss of registration fees and sales taxes from weakened  

motorcycle sales. "Our neighbor suffered a 26% drop in new motorcycle sales  
in 1992 -93 after passage of their mandatory helmet law resulting in job loss  

and costing the state nearly $17 million in lost tax & fee revenue."  
 

Gustavson said that tourism will increase in Nevada after the law is  
modified. Using Pennsylvania as an example, Gustavson pointed out that  

"Thunder in the Valley" saw attendance jump from 70,000 to over 100,000 the  
very first year after their law was modified.  

 
Gustavson also emphasized that repeal of current law will add jobs and  

multiply revenues to Nevada through additional sales and payroll taxes  
without increasing any new fees or taxes. After Florida reformed their  

helmet law, motorcycle sales jumped 143% in Florida in five years generating  

$166 million in sales tax revenue.  
 

Last November, Assemblyman Gustavson was selected by the NCOM Board of  
Directors to receive the Silver Spoke Award for Government at the upcoming  

NCOM Convention, May 7 -10, 2009 at the Nugget Casino & Resort in Reno,  
Nevada. For more information, call the National Coalition of Motorcyclists  

at (800) 525 -5355 or visit www.ON -A-BIKE.com . 
 

RIDE SMART -  MOTORCYCLES IMPROVE BRAIN FUNCTION  
Riding motorcycles helps keep drivers young by invigorating their brains,  

the scientist behind popular "Brain Training" computer software said  
recently, citing a new scientific study.   "The driver's brain gets activated  

by riding motorbikes" in part because it requires heightened alertness,  
Japanese neuroscientist Ryuta Kawashima said after his research team and  

Yamaha Motor conducted a string of experiments involving middle -aged men.  

 
Continued on Page 30  

http://www.ON-A-BIKE.com
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"In a convenient and easy environment, the human mind and body get used to  

setting the hurdle low," he warned. "Our final conclusion is that riding  
motorcycles can lead to smart ageing."  

 
Kawashima is the designer of "Brain Training" software, which incorporates  

quizzes and other games and is available on the Nintendo DS game console  
under the name "Brain Age".  

 
A self -professed motorcycle fan, 49 -year -old Kawashima cited a new study  

conducted jointly by Yamaha and Tohoku University, for which he works.  
 

One experiment involved 22 men in their 40s and 50s who held motorcycle  
licenses but had not operated a cycle for at least a decade. They were  

randomly split into two groups, with one asked to resume riding motorcycles  
in everyday life for two months, and another that kept using bicycles or  

cars. Kawashima says research showed the motorcycle - riding team demonstrated  

improvements in memory, space recognition and other functions of the  
prefrontal area. The area covers memory, information processing and  

concentration functions.  
 

"The group that rode motorbikes posted higher marks in cognitive function  
tests," Kawashima said.  

 
In a test requiring the men to remember a set of numbers in reverse order,  

the riders' scores jumped by more than 50 percent in two months, while the  
non - riders' marks deteriorated slightly, he said.  

 
The riders also said they made fewer mistakes at work and felt happier.  

 
"Mental care is a very big issue in modern society," said Kawashima. "I  

think we made an interesting stir here as data showed you can improve your  

mental condition simply by using motorbikes to commute."  
 

In 2003, Kawashima authored "Train Your Brain: 60 Days to a Better Brain".  
More recently, he teamed with Toyota to help develop intelligent cars  

designed to help seniors drive safely.  
 

SMOG CHECKS MAY INCLUDE MOTORCYCLES  
SB 435, introduced by California State Senator Fran Pavely (D -Beverly  

Hills), would include motorcycles in the state's Smog Check Program.   In a  
review of the Smog Check Program, the California Inspection and Maintenance  

Review Committee's recommendations included "implement a non - loaded mode  
biennial Smog Check inspection on motorcycles."  
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In a brief explanation of their strategy, the report states:  

"Inspection of Motorcycles: Include motorcycle inspections as part of Smog  
Check. Studies indicate that motorcycles are subject to high rates of  

exhaust system tampering which subsequently increases the vehicle  
emissions."  

 
Existing law exempts motorcycles from inspection "until the department  

implements test procedures applicable to motorcycles," which the legislation  
seeks to accomplish. If passed the new emissions law would require  

motorcycle owners in California to get Smog checks for their motorcycles  
once every two years. The law would take effect January 1, 2012 and cover  

all on -highway motorcycles model year 2000 or newer.  
 

Opponents say the bill is simply a thinly veiled attempt to levy yet another  
fee to offset the states record budget deficit and point to a recent raid of  

the OHV trust fund of $90 million dollars for non -OHV related expenditures.  

The bikes potentially affected are in fact the cleanest in the nation,  
having already been required to meet the stricter California CARB emissions  

standards years prior to similar requirements being adopted nationally by  
the federal EPA.  

 
For a long time the Golden State has been granted special waivers from the  

Environmental Protection Agency to enact stiffer emissions regulations for  
autos and motorcycles. During the Bush administration, a dozen other states  

requested EPA waivers to increase their own regulations to match  
California's, but were denied.   It is expected that the new Obama  

administration will reverse this decision, which may lead to variable  
emissions rules from state to state for automobiles, and potentially for  

motorcycles.  
 

QUOTABLE QUOTE: "Twenty years from now you will be more disappointed by the  

things you didn't do than by the ones you did. So throw off the bowlines,  
Sail away from the safe harbor. Catch the trade winds in your sails.  

Explore. Dream."  
Mark Twain (aka Samuel Clemens,1835 -1910), American writer & humorist  
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H A P P Y  H O U R  M O N D A Y- F R I D A Y  3- 7  PM 

  Monday            Free Pool 3-Close 

  Tuesday            Ladies Night  

  Wednesday      Dart Tournament 6:30 

  Thursday         Pool Tournament at 7 PM 

  Sunday             Football Package 1 PM  

         Happy Hour all day Sunday 
We serve Breakfast 7AM-10AM 

We Love Bikers!  

Thanks to Dwain & the SCCC Staff for their  
continued Support of the ESTERO RIVER CHAPTER 

ESTERO RIVER CHAPTER MEMBER  

1 9 1 3 7  S  Ta m i a m i  T r a i l   F t .  M y e r s ,  F L  

(239) 267-0500 
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H U R R I C A N E   
C Y C LE 

YOUR #1 SHOP FOR  PARTS, ACCESSORIES  
AND SERVICE  

DREAMING OF A CHOPPER THATõLL SET YOU 

APART? WEõRE THE GUYS TO TALK TO! 

YOU WANT GOOD LOOKIN LEATHER AT  
GREAT PRICES? COME SEE US!  

NEED TO RENT UNTIL YOU DECIDE TO BUY?  

WE RENT HARLEYS!   

READY TO BUY? WEõVE GOT A LIST  

QUALITY USED HARLEYS!  

HURRICANE CYCLE IS LOCATED AT  
17230 SOUTH TAMIAMI TRAIL  
JUST SOUTH OF ALICO ROAD  

FORT MYERS, FL 33908  

239 - 432 - 9611  
WWW.Hurricanecycle.com  

Deb and Charlie  
Halcomb  

19990 Corkscrew Rd  
Estero. FL 33928  

 
239- 658- 2292 
We Love Bikers  

Home of  
estero Riverõs 

Legendary Party  

Corkscrew  

Country Store 
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Help Keep the Y in Bonyta!  
 

The YMCA needs you help and support. Please Join the YMCA in Bonita Springs.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are proud of these accomplishments of the past year:  

 

§ The YMCA distributed over $115,000 in scholarship to children and families in 2008.  

§ The YMCA provided another $131,000 worth of free or subsidized programs in 2008.  

§ The YMCA Summer Camp served 1,055 children and provided $35,808 in financial assis-

tance for summer camp kids, representing 42% of the campers.  

§ In 2008, a total of 800 kids participated in youth sports.  There were 896 practices, 336 

games and over 110 volunteer coaches and referees.  

§ Drowning is the 2 nd  leading cause of accidental death in children in Florida.  The Bonita 

YMCA provided swimming lessons to over 600 children in the community, with 150 of 

those children participating during our free Splash Week.  

 

If you donõt want to join but still want to help feel free to contact us at the phone number 

on this flyer.  

 

We appreciate any and all the support we can get.  

 

This is a very good thing for the most precious part of our Communities. The children. Call 

Sue for more  information and all the Y has to offer.  

 

Sue Stevens Office Manager 

27200 Kent Road 

Bonita Springs, FL 34135 

(239) 992-9622 
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ABATE OF FLORIDA now has a blood bank. Our account is ABATE of Florida #1138. 

Please remember this, so when you donate blood, you can put it our account. Or if you 

need blood or someone in your immediate family tell them this account number. Put it in 

your head, I already have it memorized. THIS NUMBER COULS SAVE YOUR LIFE OR 

THE LIFE OF SOMEONE ELSE! Say it with me 1138. If you have any questions call any 

Board member. If they donôt know the answer, they will get it for you. Numbers are listed 

on the inside front cover of your newsletter.  

I have listed the three Blood Centers for Lee County: 

 

Florida's  Blood Centers-Cape Coral 

601 N Del Prado Blvd Unit 6 

Cape Coral FL  33990 

239-574-3170 ~ Fax 239-574-6955 

Hours: Mon Wed Fri 9:00 AM-5:00 PM ~ Tue Thu 11:00 AM-7:00 PM 

Florida's  Blood Centers-Ft. Myers 

3714 Evans Avenue 

Ft Myers FL  33901 

239-939-1811 ~ Fax 239-936-8654 

Hours: Mon Wed Fri 9:00 AM-5:00 PM ~ Tue Thu 11:00 AM-7:00 PM 

Florida's  Blood Centers-Ft. Myers 

South Town Center 

16327 S. Tamiami Trail Unit #7 

Ft. Myers FL  33908 

Watch Newsletter for ABATE Blood Drives 

Newsletter Partners  
Dick Crane ~ Blue  

Danielle Parr ~ Blue  
Thank you  

for your support  
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April 2009   News & Notes is a monthly publication compiled and edited by the American Motorcyclist Association (AMA) Government 

Relations Department. Designed to inform motorcyclists of 'rights'-related issues and events around the world, News and Notes welcomes 

your input. Suggestions and contributions can be sent to Sheila Andrews, AMA Legislative Assistant, by e-mail at sandrews@ama-cycle.org 

All Youth OHV Sales Halted: Consumer Product Safety Improvement Act (CSPIA) shuts down all sales of youth 

model off-highway vehicles (OHVs). Citing a law that regulates lead levels in children's products, the Consumer 

Product Safety Commission (CPSC) has effectively banned the sale of all youth OHVs as of Feb. 10, 2009. The AMA 

is calling on everyone to take action now to help reverse the potentially devastating effect this could have on OHV 

recreation. Go to: http://www.amadirectlink.com/news/story.asp?id=629 to see the full story. To read the AMA's com-

ments to the CPSC visit: http://www.amadirectlink.com/news/story.asp?id=595  

 

Omnibus Public Lands Bill (S22): A major wilderness bill that was supposed to be a quick victory for the new con-

gressional majority is now on hold due to a lack of support in the House of Representatives. The measure, Senate Bill 

22, also known as the Omnibus Public Lands Bill, is actually a package of more than 160 bills that were melded to-

gether to create a single bill of more than 1,300 pages in length.                         

 Every AMA member, off-highway motorcyclist, all-terrain vehicle (ATV) rider and anyone who supports responsible 

outdoor recreation is urged to continue contacting their senators and representatives and ask them to reject this bill. 

The measure would ban motorized recreation on 2.1 million acres of public land and inappropriately designate it as 

Wilderness. The procedure used for fast-tracking this bill through the U.S. Senate and House clearly violates the spirit 

of open and democratic government. For the full release and a link to a rapid response letter on this issue go to: http://

www.amadirectlink.com/news/story.asp?id=592                  

Illinois Bill Would Prohibit Youth Riding: House Bill 3914 , introduced by Rep. Mary Flowers (D-Chicago), would 

make it illegal for anyone under the age of 16 to operate an ATV or off-highway motorcycle (OHM).  Further, the 

proposed legislation would make it illegal to transport a passenger on an ATV or OHM regardless of whether the ve-

hicle is configured for a passenger.   The bill would also require ATV and OHM riders to have a valid driver's license 

and wear a helmet. This legislation was referred to the Committee on Rules on February 26.  The text of HB-3914 is 

available on the "Rights" page of http://www.americanmotorcyclist.com.  Additional updates will be posted as they 

become available.                  

AMA, others blast pending OHV study as flawed. Nine national off-highway vehicle (OHV) groups, including the 

AMA, recently sent a letter to the federal Government Accountability Office (GAO) noting that an ongoing GAO 

study on OHV use is flawed in such a way that any findings will be skewed against OHV use on federal lands.            

  A principal component of the study is a survey of federal land managers that ostensibly seeks to determine trends in 

the amount of OHV use, potential environmental and human health and safety impacts and how federal agencies are 

managing OHV use and enforcing OHV regulations.  Managers from the Bureau of Land Management, National Park 

Service and the U.S. Forest Service received the survey and were asked to respond.            

  This letter was signed by representatives of Americans for Responsible Recreational Access, the AMA, The Blu-

eRibbon Coalition, Motorcycle Industry Council, National Off-Highway Vehicle Conservation Council, Off-Road 

Business Association, Recreational Off-Highway Vehicle Association, Specialty Vehicle Institute of America and the 

United Four Wheel Drive Associations.            

  The letter noted that GAO's survey questions ignore ongoing federal management activities and are ambiguous, sub-

jective and lack context. Both the BLM and the USFS are currently engaged in multi-year efforts to improve OHV 

management by designating which trails are open for motorized use on each unit and forest.              

Source: http://www.amadirectlink.com/news/story.asp?id=600  

mailto:sandrews@ama-cycle.org
http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/ELDQKAKIYZ/3028860826
http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/DDHNKAKIZA/3028860826
http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/ERYNKAKIZB/3028860826
http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/ERYNKAKIZB/3028860826
http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/JYYUKAKIZC/3028860826
http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/COXEKAKIZD/3028860826
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The National 4-H Headquarters, in collaboration between National 4-H Council and the ATV Safety Institute, has 

announced a request for proposals for its 2009 ATV Safety grants. Please contact your local county 4-H office if you 

are interested in partnering with them to promote ATV safety. The application Deadline is Tuesday, March 24, 2009, 

5PM, EST           

   Information and the grant application can be found at www.atv-youth.org. If you have any questions, contact Sheila 

Chaconas, 4-H ATV Safety Account Manage, at 301-961-2858.  

California bill proposes emissions testing for motorcycles. Recently, California State Senator Fran Pavley intro-

duced legislation that would "amend Section 44011 of, and to add Section 44012.5 to, the Health and Safety Code, 

relating to air pollution." If passed this legislation would require motorcycle owners in California to get smog checks 

for their motorcycles once every two years. The law would take effect January 1, 2012 and cover all on-highway mo-

torcycles model year 2000 or newer. A majority vote would be required to pass this new legislation into law and could 

occur any time after March 28.  Visit http://www.leginfo.ca.gov/pub/09-10/bill/sen/sb_0401-0450/

sb_435_bill_20090226_introduced.html to see the full text of the bill. Opponents of the bill say that that it is simply a 

thinly veiled attempt to levy yet another fee to offset the states record budget deficit and point to last month's raid of 

the OHV trust fund of $90 million dollars for non-OHV related expenditures. The bikes potentially affected are in fact 

the cleanest in the nation, having already been required to meet the stricter CA emissions standards years prior to 

similar requirements being adopted by the EPA  

 

Motorcyclists benefit from historic economic stimulus bill. Language that provides a tax deduction for the purchase 

of a motorcycle has been added to the recent economic stimulus bill. The AMA, in conjunction with other stake-

holders, worked diligently to secure the motorcycle provision within the measure.              

 

Specifically, motorcycles are included as "qualified vehicles" in Section 1008 of the legislation. Those purchasing a 

new motorcycle will be able to deduct the sales and excise taxes on their 2009 tax returns. Prior to the actions taken by 

the AMA, Harley Davidson and others, the deductions applied only to the purchase of a new car or light truck. Details 

of the deduction, which are currently being developed by the Treasury Department, will be provided in a future News 

and Notes.               

Source: http://www.amadirectlink.com/news/story.asp?id=627         

          

The AMA is looking for Public Service Announcements (PSAs) that have been produced by state motorcyclists' 

rights organizations and request that links to or copies of PSAs be sent to the AMA for inclusion in a resources li-

brary. Recently, at the 12th annual Hoosier Motorcyclist Roundtable, attendees were made aware of eight online PSAs 

produced by ABATE of Indiana. These videos, and others like them, are excellent examples of what is being done in 

the field to promote motorcycle safety, awareness, and rider education. Visit http://www.igot2know.com/index.php?

videoid=1752&partnerid=71 to view the videos  

 

The AMA  has announced the creation of three separate one million-dollar endowments for the AMA's Motorcy-

cle Hall of Fame Museum, the Association's government relations activities and its amateur racing programs. AMA 

President and CEO Rob Dingman made the announcement at a press conference preceding the opening of the annual 

Dealernews International Powersports Dealer Expo in Indianapolis.    "We are very pleased to be able to make these 

substantial commitments to three of the AMA's most cherished activities: the Motorcycle Hall of Fame Museum, the 

advocacy efforts of our Government Relations Department, and the amateur racing series and championships enjoyed 

by tens of thousands of AMA members," Dingman said.           

Source: http://www.amadirectlink.com/news/story.asp?id=616                  

http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/NSTWKAKIZE/3028860826
http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/LKBPKAKIZF/3028860826
http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/LKBPKAKIZF/3028860826
http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/FAHZKAKIZG/3028860826
http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/GDRAKAKIZH/3028860826
http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/GDRAKAKIZH/3028860826
http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/FNUKKAKIZI/3028860826
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North Port, Florida: City leaders discuss cancelling an OHV ordinance that prohibits ATV use and camping on city

-owned land and private property. North Port's tracts of undeveloped land historically drew many OHV users, but 

some area residents complained about noise and feared the activity would hurt property values. Recently city commis-

sion chairwoman Vanessa Carusone, an ATV rider herself, said the law is flawed and said a group of citizens asked 

her to propose its repeal. People who break the camping-ATV law repeatedly face up to a $1,000 fine or 90 days in 

jail.                        

 Source: http://www.heraldtribune.com/article/20090303/ARTICLE/903030389                  

Ohio: Public forums will help guide future of off-highway recreation. Ohio is one of the most popular states in the 

country for off-highway vehicle sales and recreation. To identify the issues and needs of motorized users of the state's 

public trails systems, the Ohio Department of Natural Resources Office of Trails will hold meetings in four locations 

around the state, including one sponsored by the AMA and held near the Association's offices in Pickerington. The 

meetings will help the Office of Trails as it compiles the standalone Motorized Trails Plan for Ohio, which will pro-

vide a vision for the next three to five years that will guide the Office as it addresses the needs of Ohio's trail us-

ers.             

 Source: http://www.amadirectlink.com/news/story.asp?id=668                  

NAPLES, Florida: Collier and Miami -Dade County officials are considering whether to turn an old airport into an 

OHV park. The property is mostly located in Collier County and was originally a 13,000-foot runway. Officials think 

they can create 20 miles of trail for OHVs such as ATVs and dirt bikes. Camping, fishing, piers and possibly an arch-

ery range are also being considered.             

 Source: http://www.palmbeachpost.com/search/content/gen/ap/FL_Off_Road_Park.html 

London, England: Motor Cycle Industry Association (MCI) announces Code of Conduct as London launches City

-Wide Experimental Bus Lane Access for Powered Two Wheelers. To coincide with the recent opening of London's 

primary route bus lanes to motorcyclists, the MCI has announced a new Code of Conduct for motorcyclists who will 

be enjoying the new freedom to use bus lanes. The Code has been developed in partnership with the London Police 

and is supported by motorcycle riders' groups, the media and motorcycle dealerships.              

The Code contains guidance and gives information to motorcyclists about the safe and responsible use of bus lanes. 

The most important point is that bus lanes are shared road space and are also used by other vulnerable road users such 

as cyclists.            

  Source: http://www.acem.eu/NWSL/newsl18/buslanes.htm                  

France: Motorcycle riders are protesting a new motorcycle specific law that takes effect in April. This law will 

allow a law enforcement officer to order any motorcycle towed for an inspection to ensure legal conformity. Further 

angering riders is the fact that the law does not stipulate any requirements for the person inspecting the motorcy-

cle.             

 After the owner has completed any required "repairs" the bike must again be verified. Adding insult to injury, any 

owner whose bike is inspected and found to be in compliance will still be required to pay any costs associated with the 

inspection.              

Source: http://www.motosportsbusiness.com/new-french-motorcycle-laws-protest-nest-pas/  

http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/MNGAKAKIZJ/3028860826
http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/KNBWKAKIZK/3028860826
http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/MHMTKAKIZL/3028860826
http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/JKYPKAKIZM/3028860826
http://capwiz.com/amacycle/utr/1/BMKRKAKDOP/KSBJKAKIZN/3028860826
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 Championed by the KMA/KBA  (Kentucky Motorcycle Association / Kentucky Bikers Association), on March 5 the 

Kentucky Senate adopted Senate Resolution 86, designating May 2009 as Motorcycle Awareness Month. SR-86 urges 

all Kentuckians to share the road and keep motorcycle safety in mind as they travel the Commonwealth's streets and 

highways.    

AMA Government Relations News & Notes is a monthly service compiled and edited by the AMA Government Relations Staff to keep  

motorcyclists informed of happenings around the world. We welcome your news & views. Please submit all material to Sheila Andrews,  

Legislative Assistant, 101 Constitution Ave., NW Suite 800W, Washington, DC 20001; fax (202) 742-4304 or e-mail to  

sandrews@ama-cycle.org. 

Classifieds 
FOR SALE 

 

1991 CHRYSLER LEBARON CONVERTIBLE.  

 LOOKS GOOD, NEEDS A LITTLE WORK  

$1000 NEGOTIABLE 

CALL 239-405-2219  

 

FOR SALE 

 

MOTOR HOME  LIKE NEW MUST SEE.  

FOR MORE DETAILS CAL L ALASKA.  

239-826-5637 

mailto:sandrews@ama-cycle.org
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Meet Me At ñThe Tikiò 
Open 7 Days 

Sunday 6:30 AM-9 PM 

Mon Tues 6:30 AM-3 PM 

Thurs Fri Sat 6:30 AM-9 PM 

Wednesdays 6:30 AM-? 

More Dinner Specials 

New Entertainment 

BIKE NITE WEDNESDAYS 5 PM -? 

All ABATE Members get 10% discount  Show your card 

239-591-TRIM  
239-591-8746 

CUSTOM GROOMING BY  
Denise, Michelle and Odette 

Super Duper Doggie Doôs 

And Cute Kittie Clips Too 

9331 Tamiami Trail #20  Naples FL 34108 
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